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Cedar Valley Street Rods – August Meeting Minutes 
 
August 2nd, 2022, Meeting at Pleasant Creek Park in Palo, Iowa 
 
   
Members Present:  Roger Hindman, Whitey & Shirley Hermansen, Terry & Joyce 
Dolezal, Larry Hampton & Mary Markmann, Dave Swenka, Butch Slocum & Lynn 
Montour, LeRoy & Toni Ague, Virgil Dietz & Rose Lockhart, Dave & Lois Bailey, Craig & 
Lynn Emrich, Dave & Della Schmuecker, Dave Marsden & Sharon Davis, Ken & Sandy 
Smith, Richard Mishler & Sherri Wilcox, Duane & Terri Cox, Bill & Sandi Weeks, Craig 
Titler, Dick Wilkinson, Mike Hall, Bruce Cross, Don Mahan and Brian Kuennen. 
 
Roger Hindman brought the meeting to order at 6:40 PM and welcomed our two new 
members.    Toni Ague made a motion to approve the June 12th minutes as written, 
seconded by Lynn Emrich.  Roger Hindman gave the Treasurer’s report.    
 
OLD BUSINESS: 

• Roger reported that membership dues will now be due by the February meeting 

each year, per the change to our By-Laws. 

• Thank you to Dave and Lois Bailey for raising money on behalf of CVSR by 

working at Wurst Fest in Amana.  The tips went to Camp Courageous. 

• Roger reported there were 43 people at our June Banquet.  Thanks to Charlie 

Becker for use of the Durgin Pavilion, Rich Mishler for the slide show and to 

Dave & Lois Bailey for providing coffee. 

• Terry Dolezal reported Back to the 50’s in June was a great trip for those that 

went, with perfect weather.  There were over 10,000 cars there and vendors are 

starting to come back. 

• Terry also stated the the Good Guys Car Show in July had 5,000 cars 

registered with 40,000 people thru the gate.  They also enjoyed great weather. 

• Roger reported the Camp Courageous Courier had a nice article on Cruisin’.  It 

was a record-breaking year, with 268 pre-registered cars and 371 cars on the 

grounds. 

• Butch Slocum stated the Clear Lake Cruise at 9 AM on Friday, August 5th, 

leaving from Casey’s in Urbana.  Some members will make a stop at the Clarion 

Museum on the way.   

• Sharon Davis reported we will be working at Oktoberfest on Friday, September 

30.  Sharon needs volunteers for serving beer and early setup at the bar.  The 

tips will be ours.  We’ll be done by 6 PM and we’ll be paid, with the funds going to 

our club.   

• Larry Hampton reminded members of the work shifts they signed up for at Drag 

City in August. 

 
 
 



NEW BUSINESS: 

• Bruce Cross volunteers at the Youngville historic site.  He suggested we hold a 

meeting there and they would serve pie and ice cream.  It would also provide a 

great photo op for our cars. 

• Terry Dolezal reported on upcoming events: 

A cruise to East Dubuque on Thursday, August 25th.  We may go early and 
stop at Breitbach’s for lunch. 
Mary Markmann is planning a trip to Trains, Planes and Automobiles in 
Geneseo, IL on September 9th. 
Club night out to dinner in September. 
Joyce Dolezal and Mary Markmann are planning a trip to the Fall Diddley on 
October 8th. 
 

Thank you to the Board for providing ice cream treats prior to the meeting. 
 

Buy, Sell or Trade: 
Terry Dolezal has a ’38 Chevy Frame for sale.  He also has a pop-up awning for $50. 
Larry Hampton has a Liftmaster garage door opener, ½ hp.  Practically new.  $300 or 
best offer.  He also has brand new, unmounted Hankook Kinergy GT 225/65R16 tires, 
$200 pr. 
Rich Mishler has a ’91 Caddy-Corvette car, $11,000. 
Bill Weeks has an ’04 T-Bird, nice - $17,000, and a ’48 Crosley, $1,200. 
Duane Cox has a ’48 Pontiac for sale - $16,250. 
Virgil Dietz has an 8.8 Ford traction lock & pair of slug axels for 8.8. 
 
Next meeting will be Tuesday October 4th.   
 
Toni Ague made a motion to adjourn at 7:05 PM, seconded by Terri Cox. 
   
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Mary Markmann 
Newsletter Editor 

 

 



 

 
 

 

Welcome to our new members, Mike Hall and Brian 

Kuennen.  Mike has a 2007 Corvette and a 1923 Ford   

T-Bucket.  Brian has a 1956 Chevy Belair Beauville Wagon, 

a 1968 Chevy SS El Camino and a 1948 Plymouth Special 

Deluxe. 
 

 

 

 

 



 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  
  

  
 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 


